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 RESPECT        RESPONSIBILITY       HONESTY 

 

From the Principal 

Acknowledgement of Country 

 
On behalf of the staff and students of Marong Primary School,  we would like to acknowledge the 

Dja Dja Wurrung as the Traditional Custodians of the land that we are on and pay our respects 

to their Elders past and present.  We are grateful to learn, play, and grow, surrounded by 

the plants, animals & waterways that the Djaara people have watched over and cared for, over 

thousands of years. 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

End of Term 2 – TODAY 

A reminder term two ends Today, Friday July 4th. Students will be dismissed at 

2:30pm. 

Term 3 will begin Monday 21st July. 

 

 

 

 

      July   

4th Last Day of Term (2:30 Dismis-

sal) 

  

21st  First Day of Term 3   

    

    

    

    

    

https://www.marongps.vic.edu.au/ 



 

 

Have a safe term break. 

On behalf of our school, I would like to wish all our wonderful families a safe and hap-

py school term break. This term has been longer than usual, and I am sure our stu-

dents (and teachers) are looking forward to a much-deserved break from their class-

room routine. Whether you are managing to get away on a holiday or having a ‘stay-

cation’ here in Marong, I do hope our families can spend some quality time together 

and enjoy the term break. 

 

Reports on SENTRAL  

Your child’s semester one academic report is now via the parent portal SENTRAL app. 

A hard copy of the report can be made available upon request. Parents and teachers 

will have an opportunity to discuss the reports at our Parent Teacher Conferences 

early next term. Bookings for these conferences will once again be made available 

via the parent SENTRAL app early term 3 also. 

 

Term 3 Staffing 

We have two staff members taking long service leave for the duration of term 3. Moy-

ra O’Donoghue and Corbin Stacey have decided to escape the cold weather and 

spend some time travelling overseas. We give our very best wishes to both Moyra 

and Corbin for safe and fun filled adventures and look forward to having them return 

in term 4. 

Mrs Maher and Mrs Eaton will be covering the grade 6 classroom during Miss O’s ab-

sence. Fraser Stewart will be backfilling our tutoring role for the term while Mrs Ma-

her is in the classroom. 

A recruitment process is in place to cover Mr Stacey. We will announce the successful 

applicant once this process has been completed. 

 

Deep engagement partnership 

For the past 18 months our school has been working with Kerry Carman (Education 

Improvement Leader, from regional office) with a focus on deep engagement pro-

cesses for inclusion practices. This partnership will now conclude as term 2 ends. I 

would like to express my gratitude to Kerry for her support, advice and commitment 

to our students and staff over this time and the sustainable impact she will leave in our 

classrooms. 

 

Foundation 2026 (repeat notice) 

Foundation enrolments for 2026 are due by Friday 25th July (week 1 term 3). If you 

are wishing to enrol your child, please do so by this date to allow our school to begin 

planning for 2026 appropriately. Likewise, if you know someone who is wanting to 

enrol a child at our school, please encourage them to do so by the above date. For 

further information, please contact the school or alternatively at the following link. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/school/parents/Foundation-Prep-

enrolment-information-pack-parents-carers.pdf 

 

 

 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/school/parents/Foundation-Prep-enrolment-information-pack-parents-carers.pdf
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/school/parents/Foundation-Prep-enrolment-information-pack-parents-carers.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

Grade Prep & 1 
What busy semester it has been. Well done to all our amazing Foundation stu-

dents for an amazing first semester at school. You have all earnt a well-earned 

break. 

In literacy this week, students have been busily reading, practising their letters 

and sounds when reading. We have reviewed our reading strategies and contin-

ued using our reading strategies to support their reading. We have loved seeing 

the amazing reading happening across all four classrooms. Remember to keep 

up the reading over the holidays. The more practise at home, the better your 

reading will be. 

In Sounds-Write, students have continued working on learnt units. Our Founda-

tion students have been learning about the VCC and CVCC - 2 consonants in the 

final position 3 & 4 sound words: Students have been building words like elm, 

best, desk, help, kept and left. Our Grade One students have finished their unit 

on the /oo/ sound and the different spelling combinations that can make this 

sound – these include /ew/, /ue/, u_e/ /o/. 

When writing, students have been learning to use finger spaces and add simple 

punctuation to their writing. We have seen great confidence for all students in 

their writing, having a go at writing simple sentences and unknown words. Stu-

dents loved watching the movie ‘The Magic Beach’ in the PAC this week. They 

even got some popcorn to snack on during the movie.  We have been loving 

reading and writing about a whole range of Alison Lester books. 

In Numeracy this week, students have learnt about directional language, using 

words like next to, above, behind and around. Students loved making their own 

treasure Island and using and following directions to their own treasure. Students 

have also learnt about ordinal numbers and money. Students enjoyed learning 

about the different coins and the values they hold. 

Well done to everyone for a great first semester of learning. We look forward to 

seeing everyone back after the holidays. 

Have a wonderful break, 

  

Miss Maddern, Miss Williams, Mrs. Cook, Jess, Mr. Riordan, Christine, Jai, Hayley, 

Brandi and Seb 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Grade 2/3 
As part of our integrated topic on Chi-

na, the Grade 2/3s enjoyed an amaz-

ing day on excursion to the Chinese 

Museum, Rosalind Park, and the Lake 

Weeroona playground. Throughout 

the day, students demonstrated our 

school values, respect by listening 

carefully to the tour guides and fol-

lowing museum rules, responsibility 

by taking care of themselves and their 

belongings, and honesty by handing 

in lost items rather than keeping them. 

Back at school, students wrote re-

counts of their day and enjoyed 

watching a slideshow of photos from 

the excursion. 

  

In Maths this week, students learned 

how to use a calendar to calculate the 

number of days, weeks, and months 

between two given dates. As a warm-

up, they practised their times tables 

through Dodging Tables and show-

cased their estimation skills during an 

esti-mystery challenge called The Top 

on the Tops. Students experienced success by using clues to 

make reasonable estimates and applying number sense strate-

gies such as place value, comparing, and skip counting. They 

also worked on explaining their thinking and reasoning be-

hind each estimate. 

  

We wish everyone a safe and happy holiday break. 

  

2/ 3 Team 



 

 

THE CHINESE MUSEUM 
 

By Ivy and Ashlyn 2025 

3/7/25 

 

On Wednesday grade 2/3 went to the Chinese Mu-

seum in Bendigo on the bus. 

First, we had a snack in Rosiland Park. I had water-

melon to eat and watched the bats. 

Next, we went to the Chinese museum and saw the 

tour guides. Their names were Leigh and Hugo. We 

went to the garden to see the fish and temple. 

After that we went inside and saw the dragons and 

some statues made out of wax. Out of me and the 

wax statues, I won the staring contest against it. 

I had a good day and the best part was looking at 

the fish. 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keeping Our School Clean – House Tidy Count! 
  

Our Junior School Council (JSC) representatives have been busy help-

ing to keep our school looking great! Before lunch this week, they 

walked around the yard to count the number of rubbish items in each 

house area. The results were as follows: 

  

Phillips – 42 pieces 

  

Brennan – 40 pieces 

  

Barling – 32 pieces 

  

Jeffrey – 28 pieces 

  

Well done to Jeffrey House for having the tidiest area this week! 

  

After the results were announced, the entire school joined in for a big 

emu bob to help clean up our yard. Thanks to everyone’s efforts, the 

amount of rubbish dropped from 142 pieces to just 3! Our JSC reps 

were thrilled with the result and proud of how our school community 

came together to make a difference. 

  

Let’s keep working together to care for our school environment, every 

little bit helps!  



 

 

Parents Club News 
 

Donut Thursday 

Fresh donuts will be available to purchase 

via Qkr! For $2.50, in their place on Thurs-

days in Terms 2 and 3. 

 

Marong Primary School Parents Facebook 

Page 

With many new families joining our school 

community, the Parents Club would like to in-

vite carers and parents to join our Facebook 

Page. This resource serves as an online fo-

rum for reminders, questions & answers, and 

linking families within our school. 

Please be aware that Sentral is the official 

school channel for all formal communication, 

and should be used as a first point of refer-

ence. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

PLEASE NOTE OPERATIONAL HOURS OF VACATION CARE 

  

We are pleased to advise that our July 2025 vacation care program will be operating 

on all days – 7.30am – 5.30pm 

  

Please see confirmed operational hours - 

  

Monday 07/07/2025 to Thursday 10/7/2025        7.30am – 5.30pm 

  

Monday 14/7/2025 to Thursday 17/7/2025          7.30am – 5.30pm 

  

Could all parents/guardians please remember that ATB is a nut free zone, and we 
follow healthy eating guideline which parents must follow when packing lunch boxes 
– i.e. – no soft drinks, lollies, or high sugar foods. PEANUT BUTTER AND NUTELLA 
ARE NOT ALLOWED INTO THE PROGRAM. 

Please remember to bring a refillable water bottle. 

  

PLEASE NOTE: CHILDREN’S LUNCH BOXES CANNOT BE STORED IN THE PRO-
GRAM REFRIGERATOR. – PLEASE DO NOT PACK FOOD ITEMS THAT NEED RE-

FRIGERATION. 

  

Please ensure that your CCS is active and current in your MyGov account, as 
this is not the responsibility of After The Bell Aus to maintain. 

Also, please note:  If an absence is recorded on your 1st day, or the last day of your 
vacation care booking, and you have no ongoing bookings with After The Bell Aus, 

Centrelink will remove any CCS that has been paid, and this will then reflect as ow-

ing to After The Bell Aus. 

  

Refunds and Medical Certificates do not apply to Vacation Care Bookings. 

As the above days have been confirmed as operating, should you wish to cancel 
a confirmed booking, the day is still payable, no swapping of days can be made. 

As the program has now been confirmed, all bookings placed from today will be 

at the casual rate - 

We look forward to seeing your there!! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


